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May 31, 2018 
 

RED FOX REVIEW 
Roberts Elementary School    Tallahassee, FL 
 

     Wow! What an amazing year! It has been a privilege to share with you 

some of the events, activities, and celebrations of this school year. In this, 

our final edition of the 2017-18 Red Fox Review, we’re sending a special 

shout out to our fifth graders. We hope you enjoy reading their favorite 

memories of their time at Roberts, starting on page 4.  

     We hope everyone has a special summer! 

               The Red Fox Review Team 

                    Cameron Brown                         Holden Nettles 

                    Rowan de Greef                          Lena Sullivan 

                    Alex Dyal                                   Alexie Thomas        

    
 

Saying Goodbye to a Friend! 

        By Lena Sullivan and Alexie Thomas 

 

Congratulations to our assistant principal on becoming the new principal at 

Pineview Elementary School! Mrs. Conner has been with us for six years 

and she will be missed, but we are so excited that she has this amazing 

opportunity. We had the chance to talk with her before she left. Here are 

her answers to our questions. 

 

Reporter:  What will you miss most about Roberts? 

    Mrs. Conner:  I’ll miss the kids and all my friends. 

 

Reporter:  How did you feel when you found out you’d 

been selected to be principal of Pineview? 

    Mrs. Conner:  I felt excited, but also a little nervous. 

 

Reporter:  So, you said you were nervous. Why are you 

nervous? 

    Mrs. Conner:  The thought that I will be THE 

principal and will be in charge of the whole school 

makes me a little nervous. 

  

We are so excited for Mrs. Conner…and for the entire 

Pineview family. We know she’ll do a great job!! 

May 31 – 

LAST DAY 

OF 

SCHOOL!! 

 
August 13 – 

First day of 

school!! 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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The Newcomb Catch 
 By Cameron Brown and Holden Nettles 

 

“I got it, I got it!” Those words were heard a lot in our recent Newcomb game. What’s Newcomb you ask? 

Newcomb is a game that’s similar to volleyball only you catch the ball instead of hitting it to each other. You 

have to pass it three times, then throw the ball over the net or else the other team gets the point. The team 

that gets five points first is the winner. The top three teams that win the most games during PE class get to 

play the teachers in the championship game. For the record, the teachers win almost every time!! 
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In the Good Old Summertime! 
 By Alex Dyal and Rowan de Greef 

 

Summertime is the time to relax and have fun. We asked some of our 

classmates, teachers and staff what they planned to do this summer. One 

thing is for sure, lots of us are sure going to have fun! 

 

* Haley Heitmeyer – Disney cruise 

* Brody O’Neal – going to the beach 

* Mrs. Fish – a week at Camp San Blas 

* Charley Nesmith – going to Atlanta 

* Alex Mooney – going to Orlando 

* Curtis Whitney – going to Houston, Texas 

* Mr. Deledda – moving into a new house and riding his motorcycle 

* Blake Swanson – going to catch fish 

* Hayes Clark – going to the beach 

* Aubrey Wolfe – going to Disney World 

* Nolan Sapp – going to St. George Island  

* Coach Cox – camp in North Carolina 

* Kinley Helms – going to Key West 

* Mrs. Berlin – going to Virginia to a wedding  

* Rylie Batchelor – going to Wisconsin 

* Mrs. Kellogg – plans to start her perpetual summer break! (Mrs. Kellogg is retiring!) 

* Kendall Sadberry – going to Disney World  

* Thomas Payne – going to camp and having play dates 

* Mrs. Tucker – a week at the beach 

* Caroline Samford – visiting her grandmother 

* Bo Pearson – paintball and gymnastics 

* Mrs. Gonzalez – going to the beach; projects around the house 

* Jack Spicer – going to Colorado 

* Molly Lambert – going to New Orleans 

* Kate Evers – going to Mimi’s house 

* Mrs. Mayo – going to the beach; visit new nephew 

* Luca Moon – going to summer camp, Tennessee, Alabama 

* Jace Davis – going to Disney World 

* Payton Keesee – going to St. George Island 

* Mrs. Sanford – going on a Disney Cruise with her children, Hayden and Wendy 

* Parker Sheehan – going to the beach 

* Mrs. Lowery – reading, beaching, and enjoying time being a mom! 

* Neal Porter – baseball tournaments 

* Mrs. Welke – hiking, beaching and visiting some of Tallahassee historical spots 

* Kenlie O’Neal – going to Disney World 

* Mrs. Gaddy – going on a cruise to Aruba, Curacao and Grand Turks 

* Avery Harris – summer camp at Roberts 

* Mrs. McGrane – spending time catching up on reading and watching LOTS of swim meets! 

* Aditi Mukhirala – going to Europe 

* Kaitlyn Lackey – go to summer camp 



   

  Page 4 of 8 

   
 

5th Grade Memories 
We asked some of our fifth grade friends to tell us their favorite memory of their time at Roberts.  

 

* Savana Pittman – In 4th grade I walked in on Mrs. Blackburn dancing on the desk to music 

with the other kids.  (LOL) 

* Mika Foster – I liked how nice my teachers were. 

* Goldyn Robinson – going to Epcot 

* Kyndal Smith – 4th grade field day because I won the relay 

* Hayden Alexander and Dylan Sommers – having Chilie the guinea pig as our class pet 

* Mason Paul – meeting new people 

* Kent Pope – all the field trips, but my favorite was Agrirama 

* Thomas Payne – my first game of team sports 

* James Gray – meeting Mrs. Sullivan and Mrs. Harry 

* Avery Faurot – snowball fight! 

* Eva Gudeman – field day 

* Sadie Knowlton – GBNF 

* Giada Powers – author visit 

* Jacob Boland – 4th grade business day 

* Nicholas Renaud – Mr. Deledda having a ball python as a class pet. 

* Matthew Kelly – country project in 4th grade 

* Lexie Crumbaker – meeting some of the people that I will always have 

* Justin Edwards – in 4th grade business day it was fun 

* Laura Roberts – When I first got into Mrs. Nix’s gifted class, I was so shy I would not talk 

for 3 weeks. Now I can’t stop talking! 

* Aditi Mukhirala – Mrs. Muy cracking her phone at least twice a year 

* Hunter Trotman – getting a good 4th grade teacher, Mrs. Blackburn 

* McKenna Wolk – I was taught by the best teachers ever (Mrs. Wohlrab and Mrs. 

Blackburn) and they helped me through my difficulties. 

* Eli Graybar – My favorite memory being at Roberts was coming into 5th grade. I was 

scared, but confident, and since I was confident, I pulled through! 

* Kaitlyn Lackey – The teachers are very caring and my teachers (Mrs. Douglas, Mrs. 

Doxsee, Mrs. Doss, Ms. Muy, and Mrs. Wohlrab) helped me with my problems. 

* Michael Meyer – My favorite memory of all the grades were the teachers. They were all so 

nice and kind. 

* Carson Stockton – when the water dripped on someone in second grade 

* Everett Stewart – I remember being Gnome Boy. 

* Kylie Davidson – meeting my best friends ever 

* Caleb Lay – going to Epcot 

* Pedro Garcia – the first time I came in Mrs. Wohlrab’s classroom 

* Mia D’Aurio – I remember that Mrs. Gaddy would always sing during class. 

* Abigail Brockmeier – I will always remember how kind all the teachers and staff are. 
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* Taryn Lyons – I will always remember having little buddies. I felt so responsible and loved 

it.  

* Quinn Ward – I was allowed to perform my puppet shows and be as creative as I could be. 

* Michael Curry – My favorite thing was going back in time at Agrirama. 

* Urien Yarrington – I love the talent shows and all the field trips. 

* Brenna Flynn – My favorite memory is when I was in second grade and everyone went on 

a field trip to go fishing. 

* Noah Frank – My favorite memory is taking the 4th grade Epcot trip. 

* Julia Vandergrift – Getting to know all of the staff members and crew at Roberts and 

becoming part of the red fox family. 

* Ryan Linn – the manners luncheon 

* Nevaeh Kenyon – when I was in fourth grade with my favorite teacher Mr. Deledda 

* Maddi Frederick – when me and Nyla were skipping down the hallway for the FSA video 

* Parker Sheehan – going to Joe Budd 

* Ethan Braun – when I got on WRES in second grade 

* Jailen Tatum – when I was in first grade I met my best friend 

* Tori Black – when I signed my name on Mr. Deledda’s guitar in 4th grade 

* Cameron Mitchell – when we went to Agrirama and Sea World 

* Hannah Knight – hanging out with my friends 

* Mariona Heartsfield – My favorite memory at Roberts is my friends because they are my 

passion and family. 

* Elizabeth Nkemdirim Okere – when we had Mrs. Busby’s graduation party 

* Saunder Dinkelman – the teachers always had fun things planned for us 

* Rylie Batcheller – spending time with my friends and also playing football, basketball and 

kickball at Team Sports 

* Yousef Tewfik – going to Agrirama 

* Nate Malphurs – finally walking into my fifth grade classroom 

* Eme Sapp – the school store in 4th grade 

* Serena Vause – My favorite memory at Roberts is when all of fourth grade saved up their 

dojo points to spend on Business Day. I liked this because we got to be creative and make a 

business of our own. 

* Drew Giles – art class 

* Alex Srivastava – when we did the amazing race 

* Sadie Knowlton – Whenever I had bad days at school, I would tell myself, “Remember, it’s 

not a bad life, it’s just a bad day.” 

* Chase Peterson – My favorite memory about 5th grade is making new friends. I know that 

sounds corny, but it’s true. I’ve met so many new people, and they’re so nice. 
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Big Red Foxes have 

had a fun year, too! 
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